
Stephen K. Yamashiro
Mayor

Virginia GOldstein
Dircctnr

Russell Kokuhun
Deputy Director

(flnunt\! cf ~(tfu(tii

PLANNING DEPARTMENT
2S Aupuni Street, Room 109 • Hilo, Hawaii 96720.4252

(808) 961-8288 • Fax (808) 961-8742

October 16, 1998

Mr. Sidney Fuke
Planning Consultant
100 Pauahi Street, Suite 212
Hilo, HI 96720

Dear Mr. Fuke:

Non-significant Zoning Change (NZC 98-2)
Peter Messmer
TMK: 5-4-08:portion of 1

This is to acknowledge receipt ofyour request on behalfofPeter Messmer on October 15, 1998,
for a determination ofa non-significant zoning change in accordance with section 25-2-45 of
Chapter 25 (Zoning Code), Hawaii County Code, as amended.

Mr. Messmer is requesting that the Planning Director make a determination ofa non-significant
zoning change for the reclassification of a 43,000± square foot area from an Agricultural
20-acre (A-20a) to a Single Family Residential- 15,000 square foot (RS-15) zoned district.
The requested area is a part ofa 495.7 acre parcel. The 43,000± square foot area is designated
Low Density Urban on the General Plan Land Use Pattern Allocation Guide (LUPAG) Map and
Urban by the State Land Use Commission. The affected area abuts lands which are currently
zoned RS-15_

Upon review ofthe request, the Planning Director has determined that it conforms with the
criteria for the granting ofa non-significant zoning change. Specifically, since the 43,000± square
foot area constitutes less than one (1) percent ofthe total land area of the entire 495+-acre parcel,
it meets the criteria set forth under Section 25-2-45, Chapter 25, Hawaii County Code, as
amended. This criteria states that the Planning Director may administratively grant a non­
significant zoning change ifthe requested land area (43,000± square feet) is less than 5 percent or
one acre increase or decrease in the area ofany zoning district.
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Based on the above, the Planning Director has determined that the request qualifies as a non­
significant zoning change, and that the 43,OOO± square foot area is hereby administratively
reclassified to a RS-15 zoned district. Should you have any questions regarding the
determination, please feel free to contact me or Norman Hayashi at 961-8288.

Sincerely,

~~mfY\h0\ ~'lbV~
vIRG~A ~STEIN
Planning Director
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cc: Hawaii County Council
Real Property Tax Division
West Hawaii Planning Office
Drafting Section (refer to file)
Permit Tracking System (via Pat)
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